

Platte County, WY December Updates - April 2023

Farm Service Agency | Natural Resources Conservation Service | Risk Management Agency

- From Pam's Desk
- <u>FSA Offers Drought Assistance for Livestock Producers Through Emergency Livestock</u> Assistance Program (ELAP)
- USDA Announces Grassland Conservation Reserve Program Signup for 2023
- Making Your Land More Resilient to Drought
- Attention all Buyers of Agricultural Products
- Keeping Livestock Inventory Records
- Dates To Remember

From Pam's Desk

We know many of you are set to begin planting over the next couple weeks. As you get started, please keep in mind that spring-seeded crop acreage certification will be one of the next big things we need from you. While the reporting deadline isn't until mid-July, you can help our office out now.

As you get in the fields, please keep track of what you are planting, where you are planting it, and when you are planting it. This detailed information will make your certification appointment with us run much smoother.



There are also *IMPORTANT UPDATES* to the Livestock Forage Program (LFP).

The updates remove the recreational restriction and now consider livestock that contribute to the commercial viability of an operation and are maintained for the purposes of pleasure, roping, pets, or show eligible grazing animals and covered livestock for LFP.

Animals must be weaned livestock as of the date of the qualifying drought.

Platte: June 25, 2022

Note: The change does not include livestock used for hunting and consumption by owner. They are ineligible livestock for LFP. Livestock used or intended to be used for racing or wagering are ineligible livestock for LFP.

Eligible producers that now have eligible covered livestock and have *never participated in LFP* prior to 2023, FSA will accept a 2022 LFP application for all eligible covered livestock that may have been eligible in 2022, no later than **June 2**, **2023**. All required supporting documentation must be received and on file in the County Office by the established deadline before a CCC-853 application can be acted upon. An application and supporting documentation received after the deadline will be disapproved. Producers will be required to meet all other program eligibility requirements needed for their 2022 LFP application to be considered for payment.

Producers who *have participated* in LFP prior to 2023, will only be allowed to file a new or revised 2022 LFP application for the newly updated eligible livestock categories. All required supporting documentation must be received and on file in the County Office by **June 2, 2023** before a CCC-853 application can be acted upon. An application and supporting documentation received after the deadline will be disapproved.

If you have any questions or wish to apply, please contact the County office at 307-322-4050 ext 2.

-Pam

FSA Offers Drought Assistance for Livestock Producers Through Emergency Livestock Assistance Program (ELAP)

If you've suffered above normal expenses for hauling feed or water to livestock or hauling livestock to forage/grazing acres due to the impacts of drought, you may be eligible for financial assistance through the Emergency Assistance for Livestock, Honey Bees, and Farm-Raised Fish Program (ELAP).





- the transportation of water to livestock;
- the above normal cost of mileage for transporting feed to livestock,
- the above normal cost of transporting livestock to forage/grazing acres.*

Eligible livestock include cattle, buffalo, goats and sheep, among others, that are maintained for commercial use and located in a county where the qualifying drought conditions occur. A county must have had D2 severe drought intensity on the U.S. Drought Monitor for eight consecutive weeks during the normal grazing period, or D3 or D4 drought intensity at any time during the normal grazing period. Producers must have risk in both eligible livestock and eligible grazing land in an eligible county to qualify for ELAP assistance.

WATER TRANSPORTATION

For ELAP water transportation assistance, a producer must be transporting water to eligible livestock on eligible grazing land where the producer had adequate livestock watering systems or facilities in place before the drought occurred and where they do not normally require the transportation of water. Payments are for costs associated with personal labor, equipment, hired labor, equipment, and/or contracted water transportation fees. Cost of the water itself is not covered. The ELAP payment formula uses a national average price per gallon.

ABOVE NORMAL COSTS OF TRANSPORTING FEED

ELAP provides financial assistance to livestock producers who incur above normal expenses for transporting feed to livestock during drought. The payment formula excludes the first 25 miles and any mileage over 1,000 miles. The reimbursement rate is 60% of the costs above what would normally have been incurred during the same time period in a normal (non-drought) year. **ABOVE NORMAL COSTS OF TRANSPORTING LIVESTOCK TO FORAGE/GRAZING ACRES**

ELAP provides financial assistance to livestock producers who are hauling livestock to a new location for feed resources due to insufficient feed and/or grazing in drought-impacted areas. Assistance for Livestock transportation is retroactive to 2022 and available for 2023 and subsequent years. **Please contact your county FSA office for additional details.**

For calendar year 2022 forward, producers must submit a notice of loss to your local FSA office **within 30 calendar days** of when the loss is apparent; producers should contact their county FSA office as soon as the loss of water resources or feed resources are known. For ELAP eligibility, documentation of expenses is critical. Producers should maintain records and receipts associated with the costs of transporting water to eligible livestock, the costs of transporting feed to eligible livestock, and the costs of transporting eligible livestock to forage/grazing acres.

ELAP also offers assistance to producers impacted by wildfire. Contact your county FSA office for more information on ELAP resources for wildfire losses. In addition, beekeepers also can benefit from ELAP provisions and should contact their county FSA office within 15 calendar days of when a loss occurs or from when the loss is apparent. For more information regarding ELAP, contact your Platte County USDA Service Center at 307-322-4050 ext 2 or visit fsa.usda.gov.

^{*}Hauling livestock one-way, one haul per animal reimbursement and no payment for "empty miles."

USDA Announces Grassland Conservation Reserve Program Signup for 2023

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) announced that agricultural producers and private landowners can begin applying for the Grassland Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) signup starting **April 17 through May 26, 2023.** Among CRP enrollment opportunities, Grassland CRP is unique as a *working lands program*, allowing producers and landowners to continue grazing and haying practices while protecting grasslands and promoting plant and animal biodiversity and conservation.

Protecting grasslands with CRP not only benefits participants with annual rental payments and cost share assistance; it also contributes positively to the economy of many regions, builds biodiversity, and provides important carbon sequestration benefits to deliver lasting climate outcomes.

More than 2.4 million acres were enrolled through the 2022 Grassland CRP Signup from agricultural producers and private landowners. That signup – the highest ever for the program– reflects the continued success and value of investments in voluntary, producer-led, working lands conservation programs. The current total participation in Grassland CRP is 6.3 million acres, which is part of the 23 million acres enrolled in CRP opportunities overall.

Since 2021, the USDA's Farm Service Agency (FSA), which administers all CRP programs, has made several improvements to Grassland CRP to broaden the program's reach, including:

- Creating two <u>National Priority Zones</u> to put focus on environmentally sensitive land such as that prone
 to wind erosion.
- Enhanced offers with 10 additional ranking points to producers and landowners who are historically underserved, including beginning farmers and military veterans.
- Leverage the <u>Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program</u> (CREP) to engage historically underserved communities Tribal Nations in the Great Plains

How to Sign Up

Landowners and producers interested in Grassland CRP, or any other CRP enrollment option, should contact their local USDA Service Center to learn more or to apply for the program before their deadlines.

Producers with expiring CRP acres can use the Transition Incentives Program (TIP), which incentivizes producers who sell or enter a long-term lease with a beginning, veteran, or socially disadvantaged farmer or rancher who plans to sustainably farm or ranch the land.

More Information

Signed into law in 1985, CRP is one of the largest voluntary private-lands conservation programs in the United States. It was originally intended to primarily control soil erosion and potentially stabilize commodity prices by taking marginal lands out of production. The program has evolved over the years, providing many conservation and economic benefits.

USDA touches the lives of all Americans each day in so many positive ways. Under the Biden-Harris administration, USDA is transforming America's food system with a greater focus on more resilient local and regional food production, fairer markets for all producers, ensuring access to safe, healthy and nutritious food in all communities, building new markets and streams of income for farmers and producers using climate smart food and forestry practices, making historic investments in infrastructure and clean energy capabilities in rural America, and committing to equity across the Department by removing systemic barriers and building a workforce more representative of America. To learn more, visit gov.

Making Your Land More Resilient to Drought

USDA's Natural Resources Conservation Service can help you conserve water and build resilience to drought, through conservation practices that improve irrigation efficiency, boost soil health, and manage grazing lands.

Irrigation Efficiency

USDA helps you improve your irrigation efficiency to ensure each drop of water is used wisely. Saving water on your farm can help during drought and can offset rising



water costs; reduce expenditures for energy, chemicals, and labor; and enhance revenues through higher crop yields and improved crop quality. Funded conservation practices include conversion to more efficient irrigation systems, such as micro-irrigation or subsurface drip irrigation, installation of irrigation pipeline, irrigation water management, structures for water control, and flow meters. Tools like drip irrigation, which provides water precisely where and when it's needed, can achieve greater precision with flow meters and soil moisture sensors.

Soil Health

In addition, soil health conservation practices, such as reduced- or no-till, cover crops, mulching and residue management can help to make your soil, and the plants you grow or animals you raise, healthier. Healthier soil can absorb and retain more water for longer periods of time, making your farm or ranch more resilient to drought. Using soil health practices, you can conserve water by increasing your soil's water-holding capacity and use conservation tillage to keep the ground covered, reducing water loss through transpiration and evaporation.

And soil health practices increase organic matter, and each pound of organic matter can hold up to 20 pounds of water. Every 1% increase in organic matter results in as much as 25,000 gallons of soil water per acre. Each 1% increase in organic matter can also provide up to 30 pounds of more available nitrogen per acre. That means less money and time spent on inputs like water and fertilizer, which make your operation more profitable.

Rotational/Prescribed Grazing, Water Sources for Livestock

Drought also impacts grazing lands, and NRCS works with you to increase the resilience of your livestock operation. Ranchers can adapt to dry conditions in two main ways: increasing the availability and suitability of forage and ensuring that cattle have an adequate and reliable source of water. For forage, rotational or prescribed grazing (rotating cattle among pastures) can relieve pressure on stressed vegetation and ensure a more consistent supply of forage for animals. NRCS conservationists can also work with you to plant more drought-tolerant forage species, plants best suited to local soils and conditions. For reliable sources of water, NRCS can help you with installing watering facilities, water wells, or water pipeline for livestock. Having available forage and water for livestock can make a big difference in difficult drought conditions.

USDA and NRCS are here for you, helping you recover from drought and prepare for the next one. For more information on drought recovery assistance at farmers.gov/protection-recovery/drought#recovery. For more information on conservation practices to make your operation more resilient to drought in future years, go to www.nrcs.usda.gov.

Attention all Buyers of Agricultural Products

It is required that buyers of agricultural products check or register with the Secretary of State's Office to determine if there are liens against the Seller of the product. If a lien is found you are required to place the lien holders name on the check as well as that of the Seller. Ag Products include but are not limited to: livestock (including horses), crops used for feed (hay, silage, oats, etc.), machinery, equipment and all other crops. Failure to place the lien holder's name on the check may result in civil legal action being taken against the Buyer of the product. Protect yourself as a Buyer! You may contact the Secretary of State's Office at 1-307-777-7311.

Keeping Livestock Inventory Records



Livestock inventory records are necessary in the event of a natural disaster, so remember to keep them updated.

When disasters strike, the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) can help you if you've suffered excessive livestock death losses and grazing or feed losses due to eligible natural disasters.

To participate in livestock disaster assistance programs, you'll be required to provide verifiable documentation of death losses resulting from an eligible adverse weather

event and must submit a notice of loss to your local FSA office within 30 calendar days of when the loss of livestock is apparent. For grazing or feed losses, you must submit a notice of loss to your local FSA office within 30 calendar days of when the loss is apparent and should maintain documentation and receipts.

You should record all pertinent information regarding livestock inventory records including:

- Documentation of the number, kind, type, and weight range of livestock
- Beginning inventory supported by birth recordings or purchase receipts.
- Death records including date, animal identifier (tag # etc), cause of death.

For more information on documentation requirements, contact your county office.

Dates To Remember

April 17 thru May 26, 2023 - Grasslands CRP program sign-up period

May 29, 2023 -- Office closed in observance of Memorial Day

June 2, 2023 Deadline to submit 2022 LIP or ELAP applications for producers who did not participate in those programs in 2022.

June 19, 2023 -- Office closed in observance of Junneteenth

July 17, 2023 - Acreage reporting deadline for all crops planted prior to July 15, 2023



1502 Progress Ct Wheatland, WY 82201

Phone: 307-322-4050 Fax: 855-415-3444

Pamela Metz County Executive Director pamela.metz@usda.gov Chris Campton
District Conservationist
christopher.campton@usda.gov

Rob Weppener

Farm Loan Manager rob.weppner@usda.gov

Kelly Brown-Farm Programs PT kelly.brown3@usda.gov

Jeannette Kaufman-Farm Programs PT <u>jeannette.kaufman@usda.gov</u>

Heidi Platt-Farm Loan Analyst heidi.platt@usda.gov

Anna Troupe-Farm Loan PT anna.troupe@usda.gov

NRCS Staff

Jenna Lincoln-Range Specialist Kathleen Bush-Range Specialist

Heather Ferguson-Ultima

County Committee:

Amy Miller
Dareth Smialek
Chuck Maike

Next County Committee Meeting:

TBD